

5 July 2004

Mr Mick Bourke Chief Executive Officer EPA Victoria GPO Box 4395QQ MELBOURNE VIC 3001 AUSTRALIA

ABN 55 370 219 281 City of Melbourne GPO Box 1603M Melbourne Victoria 3001 Australia Telephone 61 3 9658 9658 Facsimile 61 3 9654 2594

Re: Butadiene Bulk Storage Proposal for Coode Island, Footscray

Dear Mr Bourke

I am writing regarding the proposal for bulk storage of 1,3 Butadiene at the Coode Island facility by Marstel Terminals for Dow Chemicals and BASF Australia Ltd.

At its meeting of 24 June 2004, Council passed the following resolution:

- The City of Melbourne has serious concerns and is opposed to the escalation of quantities of hazardous chemicals stored on Coode Island,
- The City of Melbourne has serious concerns and is opposed to any increase to the transportation of hazardous chemicals through our city,
- The City of Melbourne will vigorously campaign for the best possible outcomes in all aspects of environment protection and safety.

If the tender was awarded to Marstel (ie for Coode Island storage of butadiene), our main issue of concern is that another Class 3 product would be stored at Coode Island at a time when, (especially with the impending withdrawal of acrylonitrile), the number of hazardous products is being reduced. The proposal would also involve an increased transport risk - both as a result of trucks carrying butadiene to Altona and of ships carrying butadiene to Coode Island along the Yarra River.

Please contact Gordon Harrison on 9658 9075 if you wish to discuss this issue further.

Yours Sincerely

Haig Poulson

(Acting) Group Manager Engineering Services

Telephone

(03) 9658 8533

Facsimile

(03) 9658 8886

E-mail

haipou@melbourne.vic.gov.au

CoM Reference

1545591



2 August 2004

The Managing Director
Dow Chemical (Australia) Limited
Kororoit Creek Road
ALTONA VIC 3018

ABN 55 370 219 281 City of Melbourne GPO Box 1603M Melbourne Victoria 3001 Australia Telephone 61 3 9658 9658 Facsimile 61 3 9654 2594

Dear Sir/Madam.

Re: Butadiene Bulk Storage Proposal for Coode Island

I am writing regarding the proposal for bulk storage of 1,3 Butadiene at the Coode Island facility by Marstel Terminals for Dow Chemicals and BASF Australia Ltd.

At its meeting of 24 June 2004, Council passed the following resolution:

- The City of Melbourne has serious concerns and is opposed to the escalation of quantities of hazardous chemicals stored on Coode Island,
- The City of Melbourne has serious concerns and is opposed to any increase to the transportation of hazardous chemicals through our city,
- The City of Melbourne will vigorously campaign for the best possible outcomes in all aspects of environment protection and safety.

If the tender was awarded to Marstel (ie for Coode Island storage of butadiene), our main issue of concern is that another Class 3 product would be stored at Coode Island at a time when, (especially with the impending withdrawal of acrylonitrile), the number of hazardous products is being reduced. The proposal would also involve an increased transport risk - both as a result of trucks carrying butadiene to Altona and of ships carrying butadiene to Coode Island along the Yarra.

Please contact Gordon Harrison on 9658 9075 if you wish to discuss this issue further.

Yours Sincerely

Haig Poulson

(Acting) Group Manager Engineering Services

Telephone

(03) 9658 8533

Facsimile

(03) 9658 8886

E-mail

haipou@melbourne.vic.gov.au